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President’s Letter - Lynne Willis 

    June 2024 

Phone 910.279.4788, Email mattalynnep@aol.com 

I hope you received and read the email sent out in May regarding the need for a quorum of 50 at 

our June and July meetings. As stated in that email, our membership has dropped below 100, and our attendance 

at our meetings/dances has fallen significantly. Our bylaws say we must have 50 members present to conduct 

business. The Bylaws Committee feels this needs to be amended to a percentage which would help correct this 

problem. There are also some other adjustments to the bylaws, including the section on the Hall of Fame, that 

need to be discussed and reworded. 

In order to make these adjustments, we must have 50 members at the meeting where the changes are presented 

and then at the next meeting to vote on them. The Board did extensive research to verify that using Quorum by 

Proxy Only forms is an acceptable solution, and based on Robert’s Rules of Order, which our bylaws state as 

the Parliamentary authority, it is an acceptable way to remedy the problem of not having a quorum present at 

our meetings.  

If you are uncertain if you will be at the June or July meeting, please send your signed Quorum by Proxy Only 

form to the club to arrive before the meeting starts at 7:00 pm on Friday, June 14, 2024. You can mail it back to 

PO Box 3762, Wilmington, NC 28406, give it to any member to bring to the meeting or scan, sign, and return it 

by email to Jan Gresham or me. A copy is also attached to this newsletter for your convenience. Please feel free 

to email, text or call me if you have any questions regarding this procedure. 

Now on to less serious and more fun things. Please keep reading to hear about all the upcoming shagging events 

and try to attend as many as you can as we need to support these venues for them to continue. 

I hope to see you next week at our monthly meeting/dance, as well as at several of the events coming up, and… 

I hope you dance, 

Lynne, your Pres. 

 

Promoting the Dance! 

On May 17, four of our members went to Trinity Grove, a rehabilitation and health care community in 

Wilmington that also offers skilled nursing and specialized memory care. The staff was having a “Beach Day 

Blast” for their residents in the dementia and Alzheimer’s area. Staff contacted the Cape Fear Shag Club to see 

http://www.capefearshagclub.com/
mailto:mattalynnep@aol.com
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if two couples could come and shag at their celebration. Many of the residents shagged “back in the day,” and 

many remember the music and dancing. Grey Welborn, Maggie Landreth, Mona Baker, and Daryl Weavil 

represented the Club. The residents requested “Carolina Girls” as one of the songs, and everyone had a fun 

time! 

 

 

NEWS FOR JUNE 

Let’s Dance! 

 

 

Friday, June 14, 2024 

Cape Fear Shag Club Monthly Meeting 

Beau Rivage Clubhouse 

649 Rivage Promenade 

Wilmington, NC 

Doors open at 6:30 

 

Mona and Daryl will be teaching a fun shag step at 6:45 for everyone who knows the basic! 

 

Deejay Jeff Walston from Atlantic Beach will be spinning the tunes. Jeff plays for us every year, and he also 

plays at SOS in Ocean Drive. He is a member of the Beach Music and Shag DJ Association. We always have a 

great time when Jeff is with us! 

 

 

 

 

Shagging at The Legion 

American Legion Post 

1500 Bridge Barrier Road 

Carolina Beach 

Sundays 

PLEASE NOTE: NO DANCING  

ON FATHER’S DAY, June 16 
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This Sunday, June 9, from 5:00 to 5:30, Mona Baker will be teaching the line dance that goes with the song “A 

Bar Song (Tipsy)” by Shaboozey. The cost is $5 per person. Come learn this fun dance to the tune that many 

music stations are calling the “song of the summer!” 

 

We will have open dance from 5:30 – 7:45. The American Legion doesn’t charge an entrance fee, but please 

sign in at the front table when you arrive and remember to leave a tip in the Donation Jar on the sign-in table to 

thank the American Legion for letting us use their facility free of charge! Non-members can buy beer and wine 

at the bar when accompanied by a member. You can also join the Legion if you or a family member is a veteran 

or currently serving in the military. Information about becoming a member is available at the sign-in desk as 

well. Hope to see you this Sunday. Bring a friend! 

 

 

 

 

Shagging in Leland 

117G Village Road, NE 

Thursdays 

 

This coming Thursday, June 13, GIO Fund is celebrating the start of summer with food and a DeeJay added to 

the mix!  Come on out from 6:30 to 9:30 and join the party! The bar opens at 5:00. This is a large facility with a 

great floor. There is no cover, but donations go to an animal rescue fund. We appreciate that Chris Rogers and 

GIO Fund are making their facility available for shag dancing!  

 

 

 

 

Shagging at The Vault 

612 N. Lake Park Blvd. 

Carolina Beach 

Fridays  

 

On Friday nights, our friend, Jerry Lutz, is deejaying at The Vault from 6:00 to 9:00. The Vault is a very cool 

coffee and wine bar and is becoming more popular by the day. There is no charge at the door, so please 

remember to tip the Deejay! Check out the posts and videos on the Wilmington Shaggers, Shagging Carolina 

Beach, and The Vault CB Facebook pages for more information.  

 

 

 

Kure Beach 

Boogie in the Park 

Sunday, June 16 

 

 

Come to Kure Beach on June 16 for Boogie in the Park at Ocean Front Park & Pavilion, 105 Atlantic Avenue,   

to see Blackwater Band, playing from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. Bring your beach chair or blanket and enjoy free, live 

music by the sea! 
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N.C. Blueberry Festival 

Downtown Burgaw 

June 14-15, 2024 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

BEST WISHES TO OUR JUNE BIRTHDAY FOLKS! 

 

               

 

Teana Gilinson        Daryl Weavil 

 

 

Pat Smith 

Roger Johnson 

 

 

 

Come on out and help our birthday folks  

celebrate with their special dance  

on Friday, June 14, 2024! 


